


PCNFB Chapter Minutes for November 3, 2016

The Monthly meeting of the Potomac Chapter of the National Federation of the Blind was convened at 7 p.m. by President John Halverson. Twenty-one members were present. 
The NFB pledge was recited. 

The minutes of the October 13, 2016 meeting were accepted without correction.

Treasuror’s Report for the period 10/13/2016 to 11/03/2016
General fund:
Beginning balance: 5487.37
Income: $0.00
Disbursements:
Social networking seminar expenses room rental $55.00
Social networking seminar transportation expenses $76.00
Total disbursements: $131.00
Ending balance as of 11/03/2016: $5356.37
Youth fund: unchanged $1,000.00

Philosophy Discussion
Sandy Halverson led this month’s philosophy discussion about if one is blind and if we should get assistance while in the hospital. There was much discussion about whether the degree of a procedure or a surgery that one has had and if you would need assistance getting dressed because you are unable to dress yourself because you are blind or is it because you are blind and the nursing staff just assumes that you require the immediate assistance. 

State Convention/Bus
Everyone should be at St. Georges by 12:30pm so we can promptly depart at 1pm. We will be picking up folks inWoodbridge, Fredericksburg, and Richmond. Please Sean on the bus. We will probably be arriving at 5pm or so. We will be departing on Sunday at 1pm to return to Northern Virginia.  

Programming Committee
Evelyn Valdez held the first programming committee activities conference call on Wednesday, November 2nd at 7pm to discuss what list of interests/topics members would be interested in seeing for chapter and non-chapter meeting agenda items. Arielle Silverman will be creating a survey to gain feedback from our membership to see what members would like to see for programming.
As soon as the survey is posted, please complete survey so that Arielle can compile results. Thanking you in advance for your input. 

Holiday Dinner
Justin Chan has arranged for us to hold our Holiday party with a private room at Osteria da Nino located on 2900 S. Quincy Street in Arlington. The menu is available and has been posted to the list serve. The cost is $35 per person, but it does not include drinks, gratuity is already built-into the cost of $35. The chapter will pay for drinks.
Please bring monetary donation for food pantry. Evelyn Valdez will be collecting donations for the food pantry in a Christmas stocking. You may dress festive in an ugly Christmas sweater if desired. Ho, Ho, Ho! 

Presidential Release
Washington Seminar taking place on January 30, 2017 at the Holiday Inn Capitol located on 550 C Street SW. Hotel rooms are $189 a night and the Great Gathering In will be taking place that Monday at 5pm,  etc

[bookmark: _GoBack]50/50 Raffle
President John Halverson won the 50/50

Have a healthy and Happy Thanksgiving!!!


Respectfully submitted,
Evelyn Valdez,
Recording Secretary
2016 Virginia Fellow







